Eastern Pennsylvania Soccer Association 
General Council Meeting
March 12, 2018
Comfort Inn & Suites, Exton
Executive Board Present:  Jim Bollinger, Jim Kuntz, Len Weckel, Larry Samples, Werner Fricker, and Mike Ciesielka. 
Leagues Represented:  Bucks Adult, EPASL, Inter-County, Rose Tree, Tri-County Women, and USL
Jim opened the meeting at 7:05pm.  
Minutes of October 9, 2017 were approved on a motion to accept by Jim K and seconded by Werner.  
Communications:  Email from Dan Flynn on protecting Young Victims from Sexual abuse. Message from new US Soccer President Carlos Cordeiro. Message is “Aim Higher.” Brochures available  for unaffiliated leagues in English and Spanish. New elite soccer league in Region I (Northeast Elite Soccer League-NESL) under Peter Pinori and Tony Falcone. $2250 buy-in for 7 games. Opportunity for U23 to play in summer.  Email from SEPA Hall of Fame on putting together a Hall of Fame museum. USASA offering 4 tickets to home Union games. Must contact Joanne in office with request in reasonable time before game. USASA resurrecting the National Hall of Fame in Frisco TX- opening and induction are set for October 19-21.
President’s Report:
Michael Fricker was awarded the Rocco Amoroso Fair Play Award at the National meeting. Congratulations to Michael. We paid $100 State Affiliation fee to USASA. Paid $200 donation to 2 Hurricane relief funds, for Irma and Harvey. $5845.11 was received for our part of profits for game between Phila Union and Swansea City Game on July 15, 2017. 
Unity Cup- Frank, Werner, Duncan, John Motta, Richard Groff, and Chris Branscome and Jim met about Unity Cup. Reached agreement but clarification is needed on insurance and payments. Referee’s liability supposedly covered by city, not EPSA. Proof of this fact has not been supplied by the City yet as promised.
Treasurer’s Report:    
 Statement of Financial Position –Summary was distributed. Motion to Accept by Bucks Adult and Inter-County.  Motion carried.  Annual tax return was passed around.
Registration: 
Paid forward 575 players for $8625 for 2016-17.

$36,300  paid for 2017-18 First Installment for 2420 players. Paid USASA for 5524 players registered for 2017 calendar year. Paid $73 to input 96 players who are not using online registration- average cost $.76/per player – we charge leagues $1/per player.
Medical Insurance: 
No updates
Arbitration: nothing
Cup Commissioner Report:  

Werner Fricker Open won by VE Majors; Robert O’Neill Amateur Cup won by West Chester Majors. Both were sent prize money.

VE is hosting Western NY on 4-15 for Open Cup; West Chester is playing in Amateur Cup on 4-22 against MD in MD; Over-30 : Our winner will be hosting MD on 4-29. Our Over-30 Cup entrants include: Phoenix, West Chester, VE and German-Hungarians. Semi-finals at 3-23 at Ukrainian Club and Finals on 4-6.

O-40 Bracket-2 teams-VE and WC will be in Regional Round Father’s Day weekend.

Fined 2 teams for failure to perform in cups and they were placed in bad standing. 

Youth:  no issues
Referee Committee:  no report. Frank is ill.
League Reports:

Bucks Adult-  April 8 start- 2 divisions. 8 teams in over-45-over-55 
EPASL-  14 teams in over-40 starting April 8; 30th Anniversary celebration was well-attended. Thanks to state officials who attended.
ICSL- nothing to report
Rose Tree- Last 2 weeks in March are starting- Over-35 Over-45
TCWSL-  starting April 8, 2 divisions this year
USL – started some games; women’s division having extra matches in April
Unfinished Business: 
Nothing to report
Blue Star Registration system is still in picture

New Business: 
Audit has been completed at a cost of $5300.
2018-2019 referee fees were read: adult is going up to $84-$52-$52

Nominations:
President- Jim Bollinger- nom and seconded- no other nominations made. Motion to close nominations made and seconded. Passed.

2nd VP- Mike Ciesielka – no other nominations. Motion to close nominations made and seconded. Passed.

General Secretary- Len Weckel- no other nominations. Motion to close nominations made and seconded. Passed.

Good of the Game: 
Larry Samples inducted into the EPSA Hall of Fame at AGM on Feb. 24.
EPASL 30th Anniversary Celebration on 12/28 – Thank you card was read.

New US Soccer president was elected for a 4 year term at the AGM in Orlando- Carlos Cordeiro. He is accessible, has international experience, and the right motivation and goals.

Werner mentioned that Vic Boido, president of Kansas adult soccer died suddenly of cancer.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:31 pm on a motion by Bucks Adult, seconded by Jim Kuntz.
Next meeting is May 14 at 7:00pm.








Respectfully Submitted,








      Len Weckel, General Secretary
